
 

 

May 2021 

Albion Park Rail bypass – Oak Flats interchange temporary 
weekend closure in June  
There will be a temporary closure of the Oak Flats interchange in June to remove and replace the existing 
road pavement and complete work on the new traffic lights.  

The closure will be in place from 6pm Saturday 5 June until 5am Monday 7 June 2021, weather 
permitting. Refer to the map over the page.  

If we are unable to carry out the work on 5-7 June due to weather affecting our schedule, we will advise the 
community in advance of the new date.  

What will be happening?  
A closure of the roundabout is required as the existing pavement will be removed and new asphalt laid.  
To reduce the impacts on motorists and local businesses this will take place on Saturday and Sunday.  
We will be working continuously day and night to complete the work by Monday morning.  

Work will include removing the existing pavement, laying new asphalt, installing barriers, line marking and 
commissioning the five sets of new traffic lights. 

On completion of this work, the new traffic lights will be operational. More information about the operation of 
the interchange with the new traffic lights will be available closer to the time.  

How will the work impact me? 
To complete the work over the weekend closure, out of hours will be carried out. Nearby residents will be 
notified of this work closer to the time.   

Traffic changes 
During the closure, detours will be in place on roads around the Oak Flats interchange, including no access 
via the East West Link. Please allow additional travel time and plan your journey to reduce traffic 
congestion in the area, particularly those accessing Oak Flats, Shellharbour, Flinders, Blackbutt, Albion 
Park and Albion Park Rail. Many of these trips will need to use the Shellharbour Road interchange on the 
Princes Highway. 

The southbound highway entry ramp from New Lake Entrance Road will be open during the work. This will 
allow motorists to travel south on the Princes Highway. Please keep to the sign posted speed limits and 
follow the direction of traffic controllers. 

To stay informed during this closure, please visit the Live Traffic NSW website.  
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